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Meeting Minutes for Council Member Reginald Brown

Friday, September 16, 2016 at 2:00 p.m.

Topic: 09.16.16 Notice Meeting CM R Brown and CP L Boyer Regarding 2016-489 Special Events
Location: Conference Room B, 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall, Jacksonville, FL

City Attendees: Council Member Reginald Brown, Council President Lori Boyer, Council Member Joyce Member, Gerrie Ford-Hardin (ECA District 10), Kyle Billy (City Auditor), Heather Reber (City Auditor), Paige Johnston (OGC), Kirby Oberdorfer (Ethics), Lisa Ransom (Neighborhoods), Ann Willis (Risk Management), Terrance Freeman (ECA District 3), Dave Herrell (Sports & Entertainment), Twane Duckworth (Risk Management), Daryl Joseph (Parks and Recreation), Darren Mason (ECA District 1) and Dana Lewis (ECA District 8).

Please see the attached sign in sheet for a complete list of attendees.

Meeting Convened:  2:00 p.m.

Council Member Reginald Brown opened the meeting and introductions were made. 

Council Member Reginald Brown explained the purpose of the meeting and was to be able to discuss establishing a policy for hosting community events.
Council member Reggie Brown suggested that $5000 for each District council member to host community events to offset the cost to the Parks and Recreation Department.  He specified that events under 500 could be handled by Parks and Rec Dept but any events with 500+ attendees should be managed by Special Events.  He further recommended that when a compromise is made that legislation be drafted to ensure that everyone is compliant and that the process is fair to all elected officials.  CM Brown stated that he wanted to make sure that all details are hashed out in this meeting or prior to City Council meeting or Committee to make sure that all of the department heads are on board.  
CP Lori Boyer wanted to know if the $70,000 that is being appropriated is from this year’s special operating contingency fund.  Does there need to be carryover language or is this just a one year trial at this time?  Noticed that requirement for a 500 person event was deleted.  Will CM’s have to reimburse Parks and Rec for town meetings?  How do we distinguish town hall meetings from community event and permitted event?
Twane Duckworth asked for clarification on how community event will be defined.

Daryl Joseph stated that essentially the difference is community events are held on the inside but permitted events are usually held outside.

CM Joyce Morgan suggested that language be added to exclude town hall meetings from cost.

Lawsikia Hodges indicated that she would work on drafting legislation that will clearly distinguish the difference between events and to create a definitive definition for ‘town hall meeting’.

CM Brown asked for legislation to be deferred for a single cycle.

Kyle Billy stated that funds will lapse on September 30th.  Mr. Billy suggested that if CM wanted to defer then he could choose to use fund balance, although frowned upon.

CP Boyer suggested that CM Brown do a budget amendment or speak legislation with an amendment at next meeting to get it included to avoid the amendment process.  She further noted that she noticed that funds can be carried over year to year if not spent in its entirety.  She also raised the concern as to how CM’s may transfer to another CM if so desired.  It was resolved to use an expenditure request for to transfer funds from one to another.
CM Morgan expressed her satisfaction with the legislation and encouraged colleagues to take advantage of this opportunity to strengthen communities per Mayor’s neighborhood initiative.

CM Brown stated that he was establishing a relationship with Neighborhoods department to build our neighborhoods.  

Kirby Oberdorfer clarified that transfer may require some provisions and need to come through City Council.  She did mention that CM’s may not solicit for transfer.
Two amendments were suggested by the body: 1) definition of town hall meeting and 2) include gifting language per Ethics office.

Council Member Reginald Brown thanked attendees for meeting with him to address the concerns and ended the meeting as there were no further questions.
Meeting Adjourned: 2:45 p.m.

Minutes: Minutes completed by Gerrie Ford-Hardin, ECA District 10, on Tuesday, September 27, 2016 at 11:30 a.m.
The written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed. For verbatim comments for this meeting, please listen to the audio CD.

The following items have been submitted for public record.  Please contact legislative services for these items.
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